News from the Lakeshore
Bbale Village, Nabugabo, Uganda
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Here at Nabugabdife remains positive proactive, dynamic
and, as alwaysX interesting andsomewhat unpredictablé
In common with all East Africanations, the Uganda school
year runs from February to Decemberupsecond term
ended on August ¥ and we are now busilgarrying ait a
myriad of maintenance/construction projectaround the
schoolin readiness for the third term beginning on
September 7.

These new developments and, importantly, the school itse
simplywould not existwithout your continuingsupport.
Heartfelt thanks are extended to each and every one of yo
FNRY € Nabugdo KT 8B espeEann
from the children, parent(s)/guardians and staff at NCLC.

Health Matters

With the end of the rains two months ago, have been
faced yet agairwith predictable andchallenging health
issues. Malaria and typhoid hit the school and community
with force; almosteveryday we were ferrying at least two
children to Ssung#&lealth Centre or Kitovidospital for
treatment. This,at times, has extremely frustratingor all
asSsungeclinic ran out of testing kits for typhoid andoth
the clinic and hospital were understaffed, exhausted and
Y 2tlyeir knee<dn their efforts to serve ther communities

Despite shortages of staff and medical supplies, as we writ ol
all NCLC children and their families are safe with only two
children down with typhoid and one with malaria.

Following a three week internship atraMbarara Health
Centre, ar goodfriend MichaelSoutar, now a trainee
doctor, recently returned with four Canadiarncolleaguesand
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Jaylene, grofessor ofgynaecologyor a six day
visit. They wereall anenormousassetto both the
school and communitygiving workshopgo the
VHT (Village Health Teamapd carrying out a
range of checlups toall NCL@hildrenwhich
includedmuch needed eye sight test
Additionally, Michael assisted/led the repainting
of the playground equipment he, Isaac and
Michael created over 18 months ago. Mwebale
nyo (thank you) Michael, once again!

Sadly,a test for malnutrition revealed that our
newest student was suffering from malnutrition.
A trip to the household also highlighted a younge
sibling who was in a very poor state.dh

children were admitted to Kiovu hospital far 10
dayswhere they were treated for chronic severe
malnutrition. We will be keeping a very close eye
on the children andfamily in the coming weeks.

Water Security

In the comingterm we are implementing a safe
drinking water policy for all our students, to
ensure hat they are getting adequatelean
water to drink at schoolWith the assistance of |
the HUGE Partnership, UK, and their supporters i
S KI @S 0SSy Ay OoMBrRIkO f
the process of installing two ®00 litre water ;
harvesting storage tanks giving us now a 200,00(
litre backup for dry seasons.

This water also benefits 5 local families who have serious mobility/water access problems.
What a great gift. Thankou!

Staffing
We are delighted to

announce that we
have employed
three new teachers
for the upcoming
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leading position in Maths and sciencesrfthe older pupils, whilst Annetvill be responsible

for our youngest pupils. Stella has now gone on maternity leave avitll return later in the

@SN az2aSaQ ¢gAFSsE . Stdesx ¢ wnfilther shaes ddvhigably. G St £ |
CKIFIyl @2dz .l aasStsS3 {OKz22f X OfSINIe &2dz y29¢
Thank you for the staff uniforms, they are worn with pride.

Ssembatya Isaac, the NCLC Community Development Officer, has enrolled in a MA in
Educational Administration partime course which will take up most of his weekends for the
coming 3 years. Tremendous commitment Isaac! Many thanks to the HUGE Partnership for
making this possible.

Thank Yourternational School of Uganda

Most sincere thanks to all students, staff, parents
and friends at ISU (The International School of
Uganda, Kampala) for a most generous financial
donation which will ensure that Charles will receive | _
food on a weekly basis for many months to come. £
¢KS FTANEG RSt ACSINEQ 2F |
tea, posho, mukene and oil has been madgharles | -
extends many, many thanks.

CdzNIKSNY2NB: | avrff LI2ML 1AVR A
will provide seed money to build the foundations of e .

a new home for Roald (an NCLC pupil) and his
grandmother. As can be seen in the photograph,
during the last rains the walls collapsed; swiftly,
NCLC helped move the family to temporary rented | %
FOO2YY2RIFGA2Y Ay . dzl dzYo
home will be the fourth house NCL&s built over '
the past 18 months with the generous and hands
building support of ISU, SIS and the HUGE
Partnership. Wonderful!!

Maintenance
Thanks to a donation
from Sotogrande
International School,
Spain (SIS), we have
been able to make
consideralte
improvements to our
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storage area whiclwill enable us to buy food in bulk and keep out unwanted rodents

alongside other undesirable micruisitors. Thanks to the HUGE Partnership, we are now also
adding false ceilings to the library and IT roomnainimise the orrgoing bat problemA plea

F2NJ KSEf LI X R2Sa Ftyez2yS KIFI@S | WKdzYlFySQ a2t dzi

Parent Meetings at NCLC
We are working very closely with local Chairpersons =
and our PTA to firstly promote greater commitment

from guardians ad parents towards their children's
welfare and secondly to further enhance horreehool
interaction. In order to improve channels of
communication, meetings will be held monthly with
workshops on child welfare and education being
offered, in addition to evening computer classes for
interested parents/guardians.

A HUGE Cricket Match at Pangbourne, UK, Exceeds Expectations
The HUGE Charity Cricket Match held in Jués
clearly a resounding success. Incrediblyistbvent
raised over £2,000vhich will be well invested in the
future education ofchildren in Uganda.

A great day was had by all witbun shining,
outstanding talentdemonstratedby folk of all ages
on the field supported bya goodly supply of
refreshments Many thanks also td?angbourne
College for the use of the cricket pitels.

A Special Thank You to Cranford House
The most generous donations
of uniforms forHUGE and
children here in Uganda
children will offer NCLC R T
children a real sense of pride

and identity.

Yes, most certainly, each and every piece of clothing
will be treasured. To all who made time in this
endeavour to work across cultures and continents,
thank you so, sanuch.If only you coud be here to
receive thanksifom the children and their
parent(syguardians! Mwebale nyo.
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Thank you Pownall Hall Preparatory School

It is with enormous delight that learned that

Pownall Hall Preparatory School, Wilmslow, \‘y/
hasadopted NCLC as their charity of the year ﬂ
Moreover, special thanks to the Headmaster, %W
Mr. DavidGoulbourn staff, PTA and pupils
F2NIYE1Ay3 5tOAR .laGSyQa oL
inclusive, memorable and inspiring visit. You truly have a most
remarkable school!

Pownall Hall School :

Inflation Stikes Uganda

With the impending elections due in March 2016 and the strong dollar we have been shocked
at the rise in prices. In the last few months, the cost of posho (maize flour), our staple food
item, has risen by 50%, a staggering rise and we are told to expeagentothe coming

months. This is having a significant impact throughout the country.

A Precautionary Nte

The presidential elections here in Uganda have been |
tentatively set for March 1&'. Thinking ahead of the FCO,
CIA, etc. advisory services, it might be best to possibly
avoid travel to Uganda around this time. International
schools in Kampala and local schools are curtailing
movements between January and early April. Detentions '
have aleady been made of some opposing party officials
FOO2NRAY3 (2 yIlIUA2Yylt ySga
might/will be some disruptions in major towns.

We are safe but please be aware that you must be very safety savvy if you plan to visit
Nabugabo/Ugana over Easter. Here, at Nabugabo the doors are always open and here in the
bush, thepolitics of the outer world arg in general, of very little consequence

Community News

NabugaboCommunity Development Group Credit and Savings Bank

The first board meeting,
August 24", 2015




The Nabugabo Bank is currently in the starp stage but its influence on the economic
O2YyRAUAZ2Y 2F GKS O02YYdzyAdé A GAd@NRakd/ 3P ¢ K
responsible group of people that are economically sedfiant by ensuring sustainable

f A@St A K2 VRhin a MdiiDfloderiing, #8 community members had opened up saving
accounts and micrdinance loans were extended to the value oh& 8,500,000
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(approximately £,000X | Y2aid O2yaARSNIofS adzy oé 20 €] a

¢CKS . Fy1Qa / KFEANLISNE2Y I YI azi explavhgivays to wefkR
and partnerwith NGOs, and other interested partiesn feasible projects suchsafish farming,
etc. that would create the ability forthe bankto sustain long term loans whickvill be re-
invested tofurther finance agriculture and education within the local areah& bank has
proved to bea truly dynamic initiative which has alredy made a positive impact upon local
community members.

NCLC Hosts Introduction Ceremony

NCLC was proud to host the IntroductiggngagementCeremony ofa happy couple from
Bukumbula villag as the photographs testifyThe twelve hour event was enjoyed by over 350
people entertained bythe drummers and dancers who offered both gravitas and joy to the
event. It is good to have a commiitly centre to be enjoyed by all.

Nabugabo Landing Site Transformed

¢ KS TFAaKS NI Sgogeio thielsghiddiwisbncg anialfost barren wasteland where

water was collected by most of the community. There were no sanitary facilities so the water
by the shorewasiB @A Gl 6f & LIRffdziSR® ¢2RI&x GKSNB |
regular clothes market and, importantly, a pit latrine close by.
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